
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
1st March 2019  
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s) 
 
Over the last few weeks I have had many conversations with parents around their views and concerns 
with regard to the swimming pool. I felt it was important that you know that the School is fully committed 
to ensuring it has a swimming pool within its estate. 
 
We are in the process of finalising our plans in order to try to provide some swimming provision using 
external facilities during the period of closure of the current pool. This has taken a little longer than we 
expected due to the need to establish formalised agreements with the providers.  I will be able to 
provide a detailed update on this early next week. It is our intention to ensure that our children are able 
to continue to swim. 
 
Next week a Governor meeting is taking place with the primary purpose to continue the planning 
process of the building of a new modern pool for the Merchant Taylors' community.   You will 
appreciate that this is the start of the detailed planning work and, in due course, we will be keen to 
gather your feedback on the plans.   
 
Regards 
 
Lynn Hill 
 
Director of Finance and Operations 
 
 
  
 


